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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To set the fees to be charged by this Authority for applications under the Gambling Act 2005.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
The Department for Culture, Media and Sport recently set the maximum premises licence fees for premises.  Licensing Authorities have a discretion to set fee levels up to the maximum level of fees, but must set fees on a cost recovery basis, excluding start up costs.

2.2
Full Council has delegated authority to set fees in relation to the Gambling Act 2005 to the Licensing Committee.

3
ISSUES

3.1
This Council is in some difficulty in estimating the economic impact of the Gambling Act 2005.

3.2
To date we have only been able to identify a very small number of premises which will be licensed pursuant to the Gambling Act 2005.

3.3
Due to the small number of premises, the cost per licence will probably be larger than for an authority with many premises.  Our accounting systems, partly because of the size of the authority, do not enable detailed costings to be calculated.

3.4
The fees proposed by the Department for Culture Media and Sport, as the maximum are set out on the attached sheets (Appendix 1).  Also attached at Appendix 2 is an explanatory note issued with the regulations.

3.5
It is now necessary for Committee to decide the level at which to set the fees for this Council.

3.6
The LACORS (Local Authority co-ordinator of regulatory services) website shows a specimen letter which has been sent out by Liverpool City Council, attached at Appendix 3.

3.7
However, If this Authority were to take a similar course of action – ie consult before setting fees, then the final setting of fees would not take place until the Committee meets again on the 21 June 2007.

3.8
The Council has received queries already in relation to the level of fees it will set, and, as the Council can receive applications from 21 May 2007 cannot further defer this matter.

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications:
· Resources – See Legal.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – The gambling industry may challenge fees which are set at an unreasonably high level, this Council would have to be able to justify the level of fees charged.

· Political – N/A

· Reputation – N/A

5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
5.1
Consider the maximum fees set out at Appendix 1.

5.2
Determine the appropriate % of the maximum fee to be charged by this Council.  

LEGAL SERVICES MANAGER

For further information please ask for 

Diane Rice, extension 4418.
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